

Superintendent Report

to the Board of Education

To: Geneseo Board of Education

From: Dr. Laura Delgado, Superintendent

Date: August 7, 2025

Dear Members of the Board,

Thank you for the opportunity to share this monthly report for **August 2025**. It includes key updates from across the district, highlights of recent successes, and areas we're continuing to focus on. I appreciate your support and partnership as we work together to serve the students, staff, and families of Geneseo CUSD #228.

Please don't hesitate to reach out with any questions or feedback.

Sincerely,

Dr. Laura Delgado Superintendent, Geneseo CUSD #228 Idelgado@geneseoschools.org

Superintendent Report

to the Board of Education



August 2025



Updates

- The first day of student attendance is Wednesday, August 13th. Staff are excited and prepared to welcome our students back. I will have student enrollment numbers to you within the next week.
- Health Life Safety annual inspections are scheduled with the ROE for September 4th and 5th. Building walkthrough inspections will take place on these dates.
- We are welcoming a wonderful group of **new staff** to our district this year. They are a mix of first-year and experienced staff who are excited to join our Geneseo school community. Read about new staff **HERE.** A list of new certified staff is included below.
- We will be honoring staff with **25 years of service** to the district at opening day on August 12. We will also honor staff member who are retiring at the end of the 2025-26 school year. A list is included below.
- **New teacher onboarding** took place August 5-7. Sessions were designed to introduce staff to our district and provide them with resources to help with a successful transition. Sessions includes support for curriculum and instruction, technology and systems, CPR/AED, school safety, instructional coaches, mentoring, and more!
- Our summer school program, **Jump Start**, took place the last two weeks of July. Students entering K, 1, and 2 were immersed in learning experiences that helped them get ready to start the year right. This program was run by Geneseo staff and was a huge success!
- A list of <u>key dates for 2025–26</u> is updated on our district website. These dates are listed to support families and community members. Dates for **Homecoming** (October 10) and the **GHS Wresting Invitational** (Jan 15–16) have also been added.
- We have successfully launched the updated version of Skyward, called Qmlativ. The
 rollout has included a new platform for student registration as well as interface for
 office staff, nurses, and teachers. Hats off to our team as they have worked hard to
 adjust to the updated platform!



Superintendent Report

to the Board of Education



August 2025



New and Returning Certified Staff

- Cody Robertson (GMS History)
- Mitchell Munda (GHS PE/Health)
- Keyaira Lavine (GHS Guidance Counselor)
- Tara Hinton (GHS English)
- Jen Woolsey (GMS Instructional Coach)
- Sarah Williams (GMS Special Education)
- Beth Brasmer (GMS Special Ed/Henry Stark)
- Taylor DeSplinter (NS 5th Grade)
- Anna Poel (NS Music)
- Emilee Conduff (NS 4th Grade)
- Carrie Brown (NS Special Ed/Henry Stark)
- Katlyn Schmitt (SW 3rd Grade)
- Cassie Wales (SW 5th Grade)
- Jordan Seei (SW Special Ed/Henry Stark)
- Madisyn Ryan (MK Kindergarten)
- Dani Wieland (MK 4th Grade)
- Stephanie Wexell (MK Special Ed/Henry Stark)
- Monica Furlong (District Special Ed Coordinator)
- We also welcome additional staff from Henry Stark, ESP staff, athletic coaches and activity sponsors!

Service Awards (25 years of service to the district)

- Deanna Brossman (GHS English)
- Brian Hofer (SW Principal)
- Tasha Moe (SW Special Education)
- Sarah Schnowske (GHS Math)

Retirements (At the end of the 25-26 SY)

- Kathy Buysse (GHS Counselor)
- Scott Christensen (GHS Math)
- Darren Hall (GHS English)
- Larry Johnson Jr. (GHS Physical Education)
- Dean Johnson (GMH Assistant Principal)
- Bob Thomas (GMS Physical Education)
- Deborah Wolfe (GMS Administrative Assistant)

